

Dear Fellow Partners

We are encouraged by the gospel work that has gone on around Mexico in 2021 by some of the pastors either we have baptized and/or mentored. Even through the uncertain times that sickness and medical protocols have brought, the gospel message continues to be shared and people continue to choose to follow Christ. Abraham is one of those pastors.

Abraham and Vanessa Castillo

Kids: Abraham Jr -13, Angel - 11, and Kristi Asarela - 8

What started as a mission trip to a small village 5 hours back into the southern mountains of Chihuahua called El Durazno, 3 years ago, is now home

to the Castillo family as God pricked their heart about going there as a result of that mission trip and now they are fully vested in this little village. People make they're living there by growing, harvesting and selling marijuana to the cartels. This place is in darkness, yet the light of Jesus has arrived and people



are being saved and baptized. A building was built by an unsaved store owner, as people turned to Christ. Now they meet there to worship and praise the Lord! Pray for their health, safety and finances as they continue to reach these people with the Gospel of Jesus Christ!



We are grateful to the Lord for an addition to our family! Gracyn Lee Krue Hoggard was born the 28th of July and boy are we blessed! Sicilie and Gracyn are both doing well. We are so excited to be his grandparents and do pray one day he will come to know his maker through Jesus.



2021 has confirmed a great need for hispanic ministry in the USA.

When in the USA, we have been able to partner in a local hispanic church through preaching, teaching and music. We look forward to further assisting in the future through discipleship when able.

In September, Mike was able to go to the camp(Rancho La Paloma) and check on things. There will be a lot to do if we are able to open back up. After being closed for a while, due to covid restrictions, we are excited about the possibilities of reopening in 2022 if all goes well with the state of Covid in Mexico and how the protocols for groups and crowds continues to progress. Pray for Mexico that its people can find true life and happiness in Jesus and Rancho La Paloma can be a part of that!!

On His Mission, Mike and Christie Starling









